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The Flash, which occupies the follow-
ing two pages, is a publication of the 
City of Talent and is editorially sepa-
rate from the rest of the Talent News 
and Review.  All content and editorial 
choices contained in the rest of the 
paper are the sole responsibility of 
the TNR and are not in any way asso-
ciated with the City of Talent.  -JG

COP TALK

Gibson Street 
Improvements

The City of Talent would like to thank 
the citizens that showed up to the 
Gibson Street Improvement commu-
nity meeting that was held on January 
15th at the Talent Community Center.  
Everybody that showed up had very 
valuable input that will be taken into 
consideration during the design of the 
project.  After reviewing the comment 
forms and hearing what the residents 
had to say the City is moving forward 
with the design of sidewalk and paved 
parking on one side of the street.  
Parking will be allowed on the oppo-
site side of the street, but will not be 
paved.  Most of the residents wanted 
to try and maintain the look and feel 
of the area while supplying what is 
needed for better safety and usabil-
ity of the street.  It was nice to have 
a large amount of input and I think 
the final project will be something that 
we all can enjoy.  Please contact Pub-
lic Works Management at 535-5531 if 
you have any additional input or have 
any questions.

CITY COUNCIL GOALS
2009-2010

The Talent City Council held a day-
long meeting on January 17, 2009 at 
City Hall in order to review and revise 
Goals for the next two years.  These 
goals will provide focus to the Council 
and City Staff in how City resources 
will be spent.  Details of these goals 
will be available on the cities website 
in the near future.  The goals are stat-
ed in the diagram to the right of this 
column.

By Chief Mike Moran

February is a very unique month. 
Three of its 28 days are celebrated as 
special days; Groundhogs Day, Val-
entines Day and President’s Day. So 
I have three police related tips for you 
this month.

PARKING VIOLATION

A little known parking violation is 
parking on the wrong side of the street. 
You may wonder what parking on the 
wrong side of the street is. To help un-
derstand that here is Section 21 of the 
Municipal Ordinance.

1)No person shall stand or park a 
motor vehicle in a street other than 
parallel with the edge of the roadway, 
headed in the direction of lawful traf-
fic movement, and with the curbside 

wheels of the vehicle within twelve (12) 
inches of the edge of the curb, except 
where the street is marked or signed 
for angle parking. 

In essence, you have to park in the 
direction of traffic on the side of the 
street where you are parked. The rea-
soning behind this law is that if you 
park on the wrong side of the street 
you have to drive into the oncoming 
lane while parking and exiting the 
parking space.  This is also a State 
traffic law.

PERSONAL SAFETY 
AT WORK

Safety in the workplace is a more 
pressing concern than ever before. 
No business is exempt from crime, so 
here are a few tips to be safer at your 
place of employment.

• Secure your wallet, keys, purse, 
and other valuables with you at all 
times or place them in a locked draw-

er, locker or closet.  Under your desk 
or visible to others is not safe.

• Call the police if you notice some-
one who frequents your business 
without buying anything or who has 
no legitimate business there, or who 
make you feel uncomfortable with 
their words or actions.

• If you see someone sitting in a ve-
hicle or hanging around outside the 
business and you think they appear to 
be suspicious, do not approach them 
to ask what they are doing.  Call the 
police.  

• Walk out to your car with a co-
worker or friend; or call the police if 
you need an escort to your vehicle if 
you feel uneasy about exiting your 
business. 

• If one of your employees has an 
active restraining or protective order 
against another person advise the po-
lice department and provide them with 
a copy of the order.  Also inform the 
police if you or your employee has re-
ceived any threats of violence by that 
person against the employee or busi-
ness. The police may be able to pro-
vide extra patrol.

• Inform your supervisor if you no-
tice that one of your co-workers seems 
especially agitated at work or makes 
comments about violence against the 
business.

MISSING CHILDREN

Recently the Medford Police Depart-
ment used a new program to make 
automatic calls to a defined area sur-
rounding where a missing child was 
reported. It is a service available to 
police agencies under defined circum-
stances.

If your child is missing contact po-
lice immediately. Erring on the side 
of calling for help sooner than later is 
always OK 

Prior to that, always have recent 
good photographs available for the po-
lice to use to help locate your child.

If you think you have seen a miss-
ing child: Contact police immediately. 
Write down full descriptions of the 
child and anyone with the child as well 
as vehicle description.
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The double check valve assembly 
(DCVA) may be installed to isolate all 
irrigation systems that do not use in-
jectors or pumps to apply fertilizer and 
other agricultural chemicals.

The DCVA may be installed in a be-
low ground enclosure. The assembly 
test cocks must be plugged pointed 
up.

 Adequate space must also be pro-
vided for maintenance and testing, 
and any compressed air connections 
must only be installed downstream of 
the DCVA.

The DCVA shall be tested by a cer-
tified backflow assembly tester upon 
installation, after any repair or reloca-
tion, and at least annually.

What is legal basis for a local 
cross connection control program?

The federal Safe Drinking Water Act. 
The Oregon Health Division regulates 
public water systems in our state, 
including cross connection control, 
through Oregon Administrative Rules 
(OARs).

One such rule is OAR 333-61-0070, 
which requires water districts to ad-
minister a cross connection control 
program that will protect the potable 
water supply, and  City of Talent Or-
dinance 649 on cross connection con-
trol.  For more information, visit www.
cityoftalent.org

Backflow Prevention
Lawn Irrigation Systems

For the protection of the water pur-
veyor’s distribution system, all irriga-
tion systems must have an approved 
backflow prevention assembly that is 
commensurate with the degree of haz-
ard. Irrigation systems are categorized 
as high health hazard or moderate 
health hazard as defined below.

Any irrigation system that contains 
pumps or injectors for the addition of 
chemicals and/or fertilizers is consid-
ered a high hazard. This risk assess-
ment is also based on the additional 
hazard posed be bacterial contami-
nants found on lawns, and on the pos-
sibility of changes being made to the 
irrigation system by the customer. An 
approved reduced pressure backflow 
assembly (RPBA), or approved air gap 
separation, should be required in all 
cases where chemicals or herbicides 
may be injected into the irrigation 
system, or where an auxiliary water 
supply is also provided for irrigation 
water.

All irrigation systems that are not 
classified as high health hazard are 
considered to be moderate health haz-
ards. This risk assessment is based 
on the hazard posed by bacterial and 
chemical contaminants found on 
lawns, and on the possibility of chang-
es being made to the system by the 
customer. An approved double check 
valve assembly (DCVA).

Reduced Pressure Backflow 
assembly for Isolation of 
Lawn Irrigation System

The reduced pressure backflow as-
sembly (RPBA) should be installed to 
isolate irrigation systems using injec-
tors or pumps to apply fertilizer and 
other agricultural chemicals.

The RPBA must be installed above 
ground to prevent the relief valve from 
opening and from becoming sub-
merged.

The RPBA should be installed in an 
insulated enclosure to provide freeze 
protection.

The RPBA should be tested by a cer-
tified backflow assembly tester upon 
installation, after any repair or reloca-
tion, and at least annually.

Double Check Valve 
Assembly for Isolation of 
Lawn Irrigation System

RECYCLING 
TELEPHONE BOOKS

What to do with the old telephone 
books when the new ones come out 
in April?  Talent residents have two 
opportunities to recycle their old tele-
phone books once the new directo-
ries are delivered in mid April. For all 
residents, but especially those Talent 
residents outside the city limits, you 
can take the phone books to Talent El-
ementary School for their phone book 
collection drive as part of the Oregon 
Green Schools Program, which Tal-
ent Elementary is a proud member.  
The school will accept phone books 
from residents or businesses that are 
dropped off to the school.  For ques-
tions contact Denise Wright at Talent 
Elementary 535-1531.  Ashland Sani-
tary will provide a pick up service at 
the school for all phone books accu-
mulated.  As another option, residents 
in city limits receiving recycling service 
can place those used phone books with 
your other recyclables or take them to 
the Ashland transfer station anytime 
throughout the year.  New hours at the 
transfer station are Tues-Sat. 9:00am-
5:00pm, closed Sun. and Mon. 

If you are not recycling now, you can 
make arrangements for the recycling 
curbside collection program by con-
tacting Ashland Sanitary and Recy-
cling Service at 482-1471 or visit their 
website at ashlandsanitary.com to find 
out additional information on all types 
of recycling services offered.

NEIGHBOR 
TO 

NEIGHBOR 
PROJECT

The City of Talent Together for Tal-
ent Committee is putting together an 
effort this spring to help residents of 
Talent who need special help to clean 
up their front yards. We are looking to 
identify those recipients and also de-
velop volunteer crews for each home. 
Persons eligible for this special yard  
clean up assistance would be either 
elderly or disabled residents of Talent.  
Please contact Sharon to receive more 
information and details at 535-9055 if 
you need help or if you know of some-
one who does.  If you are interested 
in volunteering for this effort, contact 


